Letter published, National Post, Oct. 16

Re: The last acceptable prejudice, Post, Oct. 14

 

Without comment on charges that have yet to be heard in court, Michael Coren is correct in his assertion that any sex-related charge against a Catholic clergyman tarnishes the Church.  However, similar charges against teachers, sports coaches or childcare workers rarely tarnish their employers in the same way.  While such charges are made no more often against clergy than they are against any other group, the anonymous message boards that accompany even the fairest of news reports about sex scandals involving the Church are usually replete with this prejudice.  

 

We’re told that the Church's teachings on sexuality are to blame.  Presumably these same people do send their kids to school, and allow them to join sports teams or other after-school programs. They would have to avoid all those things and more to avoid the possibility of sexual misconduct, or its mismanagement. 

 

Such misconduct is consistent with a sexually hyperactive culture.  In Canada, a court application has been brought to decriminalize prostitution provisions of the Criminal Code, and appears to have generated the support of this paper.  Religious intervenors in that case, which include the Catholic Civil Rights League, have argued that we need to re-assert a higher morality.

 

The teachings of the Catholic Church, perhaps made more noticeable when abused or ignored, remain as a road map to the virtuous life.  It is remarkably sad to have any clergyman (or anyone else) associated with such charges, and we stand with the victims in their pain.

 

Joanne McGarry
Executive Director
Catholic Civil Rights League
